## SCHREIBER

## SCHREIBER HYDRO-ELECTRIC COMMISSION

To All Flat Rate Water Heater Customers:

In order to improve office and billing procedures, your Hydro Commission has approved a new policy in regards to water heaters on unmetered circuits.

Effective April 1, 1971 this "flat rate" class of service will no longer be available.

In order to minimize customer inconvenience and and to facilitate the implementation of this new policy, the revision in the wiring will be done by Utility Staff free of charge, commencing April 1st to April 9th, 1971.

E.G. Caccamo, Chairman, L.G. Small F.V. Harness Schreiber Township Hydro-Electric Commission.

## NOTICE OF MEETING

The Schreiber-Terrace Bay and District Association for the Mentally Retarded will be holding an Open General Meeting on March 25th at 8 p.m. in Holy Angel's Parish Centre, Schreiber.

Guest speaker will be Rev. Father John Rice - Director of the Mental Retardation Section of the Lakehead Psychiatric Hospital, Thunder Bay, Ont.

All interested people are welcome to attend. Father Rice is a Roman Catholic Priest, having taken his College studies at St. Edward's Seminary, Seattle, Washington, receiving Bachelor's Degree in 1946. At the same Institution, he took four years of theology and received a Master's in sacred theology, being ordained in 1950. In 1955, he pursued further courses in Psychology at Gonzaga University, Spokane, Washington and in 1957, concluded higher studies in Psychology at Seattle University giving him a Master's in Psychology, he was engaged in parish work in Seattle for two years, and was then assigned Chaplain to Firland Sanatorium, Seattle, and Fircrest School for the Mentally Retarded, in Seattle also, Fircrest School had a capacity of 1,000 severely retarded residents. He has been and continues to be, an active members of The American Association of Mental Deficiency, having held regional, as well as national offices with the Association. For three years he was also a member of the Washington State Mental Health

and Mental Retardation Planning Committee. He has been chairman of The Association of Western Hospitals which comprised all hospitals in the eleven Western States. He has also served as Representative in the field of Mental Retardation to the Catholic Bishops of the United States.

He has published two articles, namely "Pastoral Detection of Neurotic and/or Psychotic Personalities" and "Job Description for Hospital Chaplain".

He has been in the capacity as Director of Mental Retardation at Lakehead Psychiatric Hospital since October 1969.

The Angel's Harp

Pictured here are Laura Carmichael, Cora Morrow and Maxine Holland. The three girls are working on an experiment involving the Dispersion of Light.



Photo Below - A treasure of hidden talent was discovered when a group of students participated in a Legion sponsored Remembrance Day literary contest. The winners of the composition and poetry division are pictured here with Mr. L. Bourke Legion representative and Mr. A. Speziale, vice-principal of Holy Angels' School. From the Left - Miss Tana Morrow, Myrna Cauthier, Michael Anderson and Sylvia Speziale.



Photos continued on page 18 .....